MINUTES OF THE PARISH COUNCIL PRECEPT MEETING HELD
IN THE COMMUNITY CENTRE at 6.40pm on 4 JANUARY 2021
Present: 
Chairman: J. Metcalfe

Cllr. J. Emsley



Cllr. C Lis OBE


Cllr.  J. Mckenzie


Cllr. S. Brash


Cllr. A. Weller


Cllr. D. McGonnigal


1. To review the effectiveness of the system of internal controls – The current system of internal controls were reviewed, and the emergency powers adopted in response to the national pandemic as stated in the Parish Council Minutes dated 4 May were confirmed for the present.  The current system would be reviewed again once the present crisis was over.  The Parish Council risk assessment having also been circulated was judged sufficient for the purpose after including several amendments relativing to the Covid emergency.
2. To review and monitor current fund balances – A note of the current fund balances together with an estimate of their levels at the end of the financial year had been prepared by the Clerk and circulated to members prior to the meeting.  After discussion it was agreed that the General Fund should be decreased in the next financial year from £59000 to £52000, and the Lighting Fund increased by £5000 to cover proposed street lighting upgrades to £15000.  The Community Fund would have a budget of £27000 for the coming year which would include its normal donation to the Community Centre.  Expenditure was low for the year due to the pandemic although staff costs had increased due to additional cover being required for overseeing volunteer deliveries to those sheltering in place.
3. To review staff salaries – It was agreed to increase the Clerk’s salary as it was evident to members that the rate paid had fallen well behind according to the recommended scales provided by the National Association of Local Councils the previous August.  It was resolved to increase the Clerk’s hourly rate to £12.48 per hour, backdated to April 2020.  The Joint Management Committee had recommended no increase for the Community Centre staff for the coming year, and this was accepted by the meeting.
3. To set the Precept for 2021/22 After considering the budget estimate figures and levels of the various funds provided by the Clerk it was proposed by Cllr. Metcalfe, seconded by Cllr. McGonnigal and agreed by the meeting

that the precept for 2020/21 should remain unchanged from the previous year at £94000.  This would be split as follows: £52000 General Fund, £15000 Lighting Fund, and £27000 in the Community Fund.
There being no further business the Chairman concluded the Precept Meeting and commenced the Parish Council meeting at 7pm.
